## LOCAL LICENSING FORUM

Wednesday, 21 November 2018

	Item	Discussion	Action / Decisions	To be actioned by
1	<u>Apologies</u>	Apologies were received from Kenneth McGeough, Miriam Smith, Emily Queen, Nicola Johnston and Heather Wilson. There were further unexplained absences, taking account of which the meeting was found to be inquorate in terms of its constitution.		
2	Minute of Meeting of 13 September 2018	Postponed to next meeting.		
3	Matters Arising	N/A		
4	<u>Membership</u> <u>Updates</u>	The Forum welcomed Lorcan O'Connor, a member of the public who had expressed an interest in the Forum and had attended the meeting to see what it was about.		
5	StatementofLicensingPolicyDiscussionFollowingacomprehensiveperiodofconsultation,thenewStatementStatementofLicensingPolicywasratifiedbytheLicensingBoardNovember2018.TheLocalLicensingForumForumis invitedtodiscussthedocumentandits	The members of the Forum who were present held a discussion with regard to the new Statement of Licensing Policy. The Forum welcomed the new policy and agreed that the document was much easier to digest than the one it replaced. The only issue to come forth was with regard to the paragraphs which appeared in the sections on Preventing Public Nuisance and Protecting and Improving Public Health, suggesting that Licensing alone could not address all the relevant social challenges and that a partnership approach was the preferred route. Some members of the Forum felt that this principle should apply across the entire		

	Item	Discussion	Action / Decisions	To be actioned by
	potential impact.	policy and that it might better be explained in an overarching statement at the beginning of the document, perhaps during the foreword.		
6	Licensing Board	Jenny Wilson confirmed that the Convener of the Licensing Board had agreed to accept the Local Licensing Forum as a standing item on the agenda for that body. The Forum Members welcomed this and looked forward to a much closer working relationship with the Board than had existed hitherto.		
7	Update from Police Scotland	Postponed to next meeting.		
8	Update from Licensing Standards Officer	Postponed to next meeting.		
8a	<u>Update from</u> <u>Unight</u> <u>Representative</u>	Sarah said that the various Unight premises were now preparing for Christmas. She advised that 25 Unight members had recently undertaken 'Safe Talking' training which deals with suicide prevention. The next scheduled training for Unight members was counter terrorism training in the new year.		
8b	<u>Update from NHS</u> <u>Grampian and</u> <u>Alcohol and Drugs</u> <u>Partnership</u>	Shamini advised that a Strategic Plan Review was currently being undertaken and that a link would be shared with members via the clerk. She advised that Adult Social Care and Primary Care had come together. Finally, Shamini advised that a couple of resources had been produced by Glasgow and Stirling Universities relating to studies on how alcohol affects males and females differently.		

	Item	Discussion	Action / Decisions	To be actioned by
8c	Update from Children's Services Representative	Postponed to next meeting.		
9	AOCB	There was no other competent business.		
10	DateofNextMeetingThe nextmeeting of the LocalLicensing Forum willtakeplaceonThursdayJanuary2019,InCommitteeRoomno.5ofAberdeenTownHouse,commencingat2pm.	The date of the next meeting was noted as the 31 <sup>st</sup> January 2019.		

If you require any further information about this minute, please contact Garry Watson, tel. 01224 523057 or email gawatson@aberdeencity.gov.uk